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ST. LOUIS - There was an active shooting situation at the Central Visual and 
Performing Arts High School Monday morning. Several are reported injured in a 
shooting.

A massive amount of police is present at the Central Visual and Performing Arts High 
School. Officers assisted students out of the building, some scaled fences, and were 
taken from other positions in the building.



Law enforcement stopped the shooter inside the high school, St. Louis Metropolitan 
Police said.

"This was a statement from St. Louis Metropolitan Police Department: "Approximately 
six people (including the suspect) were transported to the hospital with injuries ranging 
from gunshot wounds to shrapnel injuries, and cardiac arrest.”

Police said details on the genders, ages, and if the victims are students or staff are 
unknown at this time.

St. Louis Community College’s Forest Park campus is on lockdown due to an 
emergency.

Police are expected to give a briefing soon. Students were gathered at the Courtesy 
Diner on Kingshighway. The students were then moved to a Schnucks parking lot on 
Arsenal Street.

Kingshighway and Arsenal are now shut down. Crime tape has been positioned in the 
area to block off the police probe.

More to come.


